
O 
UR MISSION STATEMENT: We, the Christian Community of St. Barbara Parish                      

        are united in our solid Catholic faith and tradition. We strive to live out our baptismal                  

call through service to our members and God’s people.  

Through support and education, we shall nurture spiritual growth,           

at all ages, while promoting a strong foundation for our                     

values and beliefs. 

                                               Joyfully, we go forth, through the working         

                                                          of the Holy Spirit, to carry out the  

                                                                         mission of Jesus Christ. 

Saint Barbara                       

Catholic Church 

            Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

                          January 28 - 29, 2017 
 

                       “Blessed are the poor in spirit.” 

2813 Lincoln Way NW, Massillon, Ohio 44647               www.SaintBarbaraParish.com 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES: 

SATURDAY                                       

4:30 p.m. 

SUNDAY                                            

8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 

HOLYDAY                                         
Vigil ~ 7:00 p.m.                                   

9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

WEEKDAY                                            

9:00 a.m. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION   

SATURDAY 3:30 p.m. 

    Church Office: Phone:  (330) 833-6898 

   Fax:  (330) 833-5164 

   E-mail:  StBarbMassillon@aol.com 

    St. Barbara School:     Phone:   (330) 833-9510 

  E-mail: StBarbaraElem@YoungstownDiocese.org 

    Parish Life Center:      Phone: (330) 832-4773 

Parish Office Hours:  

Monday—Friday 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Bingo: Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. (PLC) 

SBP: Vol I, Issue XIII 

Pastor:    Rev. Brian Cline 

School Principal:    Matthew Creamer 

Dir. Religious Education:       Mollie Luginski 

Church Secretary:      Judy Wellin 

Youth Minister,                                
PR, Marketing, PLC:                  

Parish Council Chairperson:      Bob Otte 

Finance Council Chairperson:   Tony Spitale 

Amy Davis 
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Ministries and Contact Information: 

Youth Ministry: Amy Davis      (330) 833-6898 

Music Ministry: Ken Boyce      (330) 575-1561 

Parish Council : Bob Otte      (330) 833-7690 

Finance Council: Tony Spitale      (330) 209-8454 

Prayer Circle:     Vincent & Lois Drouhard  (330) 833-9790 

Social Club:  Joe Pape          (330) 832-2824 

Liturgy Committee: Ken Boyce      (330) 833-6898 

Eucharistic Ministers: LaDonna Kraus      (330) 837-3669 

Lectors:  Judy Wellin      (330) 833-8879 

Adult Servers:  Joel Fichter      (330) 830-9301 

Child Servers:  Ken Boyce      (330) 833-6898 

Ushers:  Thomas Kraus      (330) 837-3669 

Gift Bearers:  Julie Turkal      (330) 832-7868 

Greeters:  Joan Galant      (330) 830-5311 

Sacristans:  Paulette Martin      (330) 704-1706 

Caring Stitchers: Mary Sirgo      (330) 837-4588 

Faith in Action:   Arlene Nussbaum     (330) 837-2705 

   Church Coordinator 

P.T.O.:   Jennifer Doney      (330) 904-2599 

School Secretary: Rhonda Annen      (330) 833-9510 

BAPTISM 

Mandatory Baptism Preparation Sessions are held quarterly:    
February  /  May  /  August  /  November                                        
Baptisms are held the fourth Sunday of the month. 
 

REGISTRATION 

New families should register by phone or by coming to the      
Rectory.  Every wage earner should make a real effort to support 
the parish with Christian generosity. 
 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) 

The RCIA is the ancient and currently renewed process for       
initiating adults into the Catholic Church.  It is for those desiring 
full membership through Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist.  
We invite newcomers who are seeking membership to join us!  
Call the church office for information. 
 

MARRIAGE 

Arrange six months in advance. 
 

MINISTRY OF CARE 

For visits to shut-ins or the homebound, call:                                
Tess Simonetti-  (330) 832-0597                                                 
and Julie Turkal- (330) 832-7868 
 

Bulletin Submissions 

Bulletin submissions are due to the rectory by Tuesday at noon.  
Inserts should be sent in electronic form whenever possible. 

Mass intentions                          

scheduling change! 

There are now no limitations on the number of Masses 
that can be said for a loved one!                                      

Mass Intentions can be scheduled for:    

* A deceased loved one  

* A living relative/friend who is ill 

* A living person celebrating a birthday,                           
anniversary, special occasion, etc.   

Call the office and ask for Judy on Monday, Tuesday or 
Wednesday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm.    

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is Tuesday, 1/31     

and will begin after the 9:00am Mass          

If you can’t make your appointed time, please call one of the    

substitutes:   Verla Lorenz, 330-833-1125;                                      

  Judi Frank, 330-828-8343;   

  Sue Ehmer, 330-704-0965   

  and Bob Kracker 330-833-1885.       

If they are not available, then call the rectory.  Please remember: 

do not leave until the next person arrives, as we should never 

leave our Lord unattended. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

INCLEMENT WEATHER CANCELLATION 

Listen to the RADIO -  WHBC, AM 1480 or 94.1 FM if 

you are not sure about the weather.  It will be announced 

that St. Barbara School is closed.  You can also go on 

WHBC.com to check it there as well. That also means that 

Eucharistic Adoration automatically is cancelled for the 

entire day. 

St. Barbara School closing does not show up on              

television.  We do NOT follow Massillon City Schools 

decisions as has been done in the past. 

Scripture Readings for the Week – 1/29/17-2/05/17 

Sun.– Zep 2: 3, Zep 3: 12-13; 1 Cor l: 26-31; Mt 5: 1-12a 

Mon – Heb 11: 32-40; Mk 5: 1-20  

Tues –  Heb 12: 1-4; Mk 5: 21-43 

Wed. -  Heb 12: 4-7, 11-15; Mk 6: 1-6 

Thurs – Mal 3: 1-4/Heb 2: 14-18; Lk 2: 22-40 

Fri. – Heb 13: 1-8; Mk 6: 14-29 

Sat. – Heb 13: 15-17, 20-21; Mk 6: 30-34 

Sun. – Is 58: 7-10; 1 Cor 2: 1-5; Mt 5: 13-16 
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Schedules for 1/30/17-2/5/17 

Weekday Server –                                                                  

9AM Masses      1/30,31, 2/1,3 -  S. Murray 

2/2 - SCHOOL MASS– S. Murray, J. Brown, D. Carbone 

Saturday/Sunday Masses - Servers 

  4:30 pm – 2/4 –  C. Majors, E. and A. Spitale 

  8:00 am – 2/5 –  E. and N. Bossler, Z. Crofut 

10:30 am – 2/5 –  C. Fraelich, E. and T. Pratt 

  5:30 pm – 2/5 -  W. and N. Watkins 

Lectors: 

  4:30 pm – 2/04 – J. Shrider, MJ Malich 

  8:00 am – 2/05 – K. Mitchell, V. Lorenz 

10:30 am – 2/05 – J. Turkal, M. Harris 

  5:30 pm – 2/05 – B. Kracker 

Sacristans: 

  4:30 pm – 2/04 – M. Carrothers 

  8:00 am – 2/05 – C. and D. Anderson 

10:30 am – 2/05 – P. Martin 

  5:30 pm – 2/05 – P. Martin 

Weekly Budget   $  12,621.00 

Needy      $       630.81   
 

Regular Collection   $    8,851.62 

Mail-in      $    1,360.00  

On-line      $       100.00    

Total      $  10,311.62 

Deficit               ($   2,309.38) 

570 Total: 4:30p – 154;  8:00a – 148; 10:30- 221; 5:30p- 47 

215 Envelopes 
 

Capital Campaign   $   799,299.00 

Collected to date   $   415,490.06 

Offering for January 22, 2017 

Flowers on the Altar this weekend are in Memory of Steve 

and Doris Duffy with love from May and Mark Sweany. 

  

Sunday January 29 - Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

    8:00 a.m. – Judy Heimann   

  10:30 a.m. – People of the Parish 

    5:30 p.m. -  Barbara Consolidani  
  

Monday – January 30 

   9:00 a.m. – Dwight Weaver  
 

Tuesday – January 31 – St. John Bosco 

  9:00 a.m. – Thanksgiving (David Lipper t) 

  Eucharistic Adoration begins after Mass 
 

Wednesday – February 1  

   9:00 a.m. -  Pius Soehnlen (Trey and Rachel Wackerly) 
 

THURSDAY – Feb. 2 – The Presentation of Our Lord 

   9:00 a.m. – SCHOOL MASS 

                       George Schiller 
  

Friday – February 3 – Ss.  Blaise and Ansgar 

   9:00 a.m. – J im Bowman (Bells of St. Marys) 
 

Saturday – February 4 

  4:30 p.m. – Ernie Jackson (Bessie, Chantell & Nickcole) 
  

Sunday – February 5 - Fifth Sunday In Ordinary Time    

   8:00 a.m. – Vocations for  the Pr iesthood 

 10:30 a.m. – James J. Allman (Family) 

   5:30 p.m. – People of Our  Par ish 

Gift Bearers This Weekend 

 4:30 p.m. – Joe and Linda Pape 

 8:00 a.m. – Ed and Pete Heimann 

10:30 a.m. – Tom and LaDonna Kraus  

  5:30 p.m. – Lora Popovich and Lisa Consolidani 

In Memoriam 

In your kindness please pray for the repose of the souls of 

the following people who died this past week: 

William Blaumeiser, dear  former  member  of our     
parish. Former organist at St. Barbara 1956-1959 
 

Anna Cicchinelli, long time dear  par ishioner  at St. 
Barbara who was 98 years old. 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord and let the perpetual 

light shine upon them and may they rest in peace.   Amen. 
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Vocations – God chose the foolish of the world 

to shame the wise, and God chose the weak of the world 
to shame the strong.”   

God doesn’t call the qualified, He qualifies the called.   

Could He be calling you?  Call Fr . Chr is Luoni             
330-744-8451 or cluoni@youngstowndiocese.org. 

Greeters are needed for all Masses!      
Would you be willing to give the Greeter Ministry a 

hand?  If interested or for more info, call:   

Joan Galant 330-830-5311 

Sanctuary (Tabernacle) Candle 

Would you like to remember a special loved one in your 

prayers and have our parish family remember them in 

their prayers as well?  Consider  having the Sanctuary 

Candle nearest the tabernacle lit for a week for $10 for your 

intentions.  Call Judy at the rectory 330-833-6898 to         

schedule it.  The week that you schedule will be listed in the 

bulletin for all to pray.  There is also the “tree” of candles 

that you can light for $4.00 each as well. 

 

 

        
 

This Week’s Schedule: 
 

YOUTH CHOIR Practice is 

Tuesday, January 31st from 3-4pm 

In the School Music Room 
 

 BELL CHOIR Practice is 

Wednesday, February 1st from 5:30-7pm  

In the Worship Space 
 

 CHOIR Practice is 

Wednesday, February 1st from 7-8:30pm  

In the Worship Space 
 

No FOLK GROUP Practice this week 
 

All groups are ALWAYS  

welcoming new members! 

Next Week Mass Schedule at a Glance: 

       Saturday, February 4th: 4:30pm– Cantor / BELLS 

Sunday, February 5th: 8:00am– Cantor 

                        10:30am- CHOIR 

        5:30pm- Cantor 
 

Contact Ken Boyce at 330-575-1561 or 

KBoyce@SaintBarbaraParish.com for more details! 

Let’s make a joyful noise together! 

SCHOOL NEWS 

THURSDAY,  February 2nd
– SCHOOL MASS      

(for the Presentation of Our Lord) NOT Wednesday 
 

Remember this is Catholic Schools Week! 
(beginning Sunday 1/29) 
 

The Book Fair will be in the school library this 
week from 8:30-2:30 (Monday – Friday)) 

KEEP THE KIDS WARM 

Last weekend our parish participated in a special           
collection for Catholic Charities’ Keep the Kids Warm 
campaign.  If you were unable to contribute and can still 
support the cause, please send a check to:  

Catholic Charities- Keep the Kids Warm                            
PO Box 614, Youngstown, OH 44501 

LEGO Club! 
St. Barbara School is in the 
process of creating a 
LEGO Club to coincide 
with our STEM learning 

program.  We are in desperate need of Legos.  If you 
are willing to donate please send your donation with a 
St. Barbara student or turn in to the office.   

Thank you for your help! 

HOLY CROSS CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
    

In the pews you will find a brochure about our Catholic 
Schools and how you can support them.  Your donation 
will provide: tuition assistance funding for families, arts 
and athletic programming in all schools, and the means   

to support ten elementary schools in marketing and     
educational excellence.  Please prayerfully consider    

giving to Holy Cross Schools. 

The Sanctuary (Tabernacle) Candle is lit this 

week for a very special intention. Please, dear 

parishioners, pray for this intention all week.  

Thank you. 
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Youth Ministry Notes 
 

Thank you to our youth that attended last week’s 
meeting and gave great insight into planning the 
future of our St. Barbara youth ministry program!  
The focus of our youth ministry sessions for the 
remainder of the school year will be on 
“answering questions our non-Catholic friends 
ask us.”  This includes many questions that can be 
answered by exploring the foundation of our 
Catholic faith and teaching. 

Upcoming Events: 

January 29 – 6:30-8:00 pm in the Community 
Room – We will be discussing the basic structure 
and organization of the Bible.  Please bring your 
own personal Bible if you have one! 
 

January 30 – 4:30-5:30 pm in the Church – Hour 
of Prayer (ALL are welcome!) 
 

February 5 – 6:30-8:00 pm in the Community 
Room – Card-making Service Project  
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Hour of Prayer for Our Youth 

 Are you a teenager facing a tough decision 
about where to go to college? 

 

 Are you a parent of a teenager who is             
concerned about the group of friends                   
your child is hanging around?   

 

 Are you a grandparent that is worried             
about the future of the Catholic Church              
and wondering how the younger                          
generations can keep the faith alive?   

 

 Do you have a classmate with a serious                 
illness?   

 

 Are you a parent that is at a loss for                 
how to engage your child in the faith?   

 
 

All of these concerns can be addressed                       

through prayer! 

There are many problems and stressors facing our youth   
in today’s world, including bullying, drugs, underage 
drinking, unhealthy relationships, academic and athletic 
pressure, pressure to make future career decisions, how to 
address a suicidal friend, and how to incorporate one’s 
faith into one’s own life, among many other issues.  As 
youth minister, I would like to begin a weekly hour of 
prayer for our youth in the church on Mondays from 4:30-
5:30PM.  Any of our youth, parents of youth, or anyone 
interested in praying together is welcome to join me!   

At the beginning of the hour, we will pray together for a 
few moments, before allowing for silent prayer time.    
Anyone that is interested and available can come at any 
point during the hour, even if only to drop off a prayer 
request, and stay for whatever amount of time he or she 
needs.  If you are unavailable during that time, but wish 
for your personal request to be prayed for, you may email 
it to amy.davis@saintbarbaraparish.com or call the parish 
office and ask to speak with Amy.  Specific names will 
not be made known to the group of prayerful people, un-
less it is requested for me to do so.   

                                                                 Thank you!     Amy Davis 

St. Barbara Cub Scouts Pack 925 – annual 
Scout Sunday Mass will be on February 5th at the 
10:30 am Mass.   

CALLING ALL CRAFTERS – SAVE THE 
DATE  The Massillon K. of C. Columbian Ladies 
will host a HUGE Craft Show on Saturday, October 
21, 2017 at 9:00am-3:00pm. More information 
will be forthcoming for reservations and cost, so 
please save the date and we will be looking forward 
to seeing you. 

REVERSE RAFFLE! 
 

Looking for a fun date?  
 

Want a chance to win some 
money?  

 

      Want to support a good cause?        
        

Come on, you know you do! 
 

Join us Saturday, February 18th for the        
Reverse Raffle to benefit Holy Cross              

Academy, St. Barbara Campus.  
 

Steak or Chicken Dinner, dessert,                    
and an open bar! 

   

Plus a chance to win big!  
 

$40 per person  
 

Get your ticket today! Only 200 tickets will 
be sold! Tickets will be sold after Masses on 
January 28th, 29th and February 4th, 5th and 
are also available from the school office. 
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Church Overseas Combined Collection – 

This weekend the Diocese of Youngstown is holding the 

Church Overseas Combined Collection for ministries of 

the Church around the globe.  These ministries of the 

Catholic Relief Services (CRS), Holy Father/Peter’s 

Pence, the Church in Central and Eastern Europe 

and the Church in Latin America assist the Church  

in serving people who are hungry, refugees, victims of 

natural disasters and development projects.   

Please give generously to this collection which combines 

four collections in one. 

The Magnificat a women’s ministry modeled after the 

Visitation, invites you to our Breakfast on Sat., Feb. 18th 

at Walsh University, Barrette Center, 2020 East Maple 

Street, North Canton 44720.  April Merzweiler will be the 

guest speaker.  Cost is $18.  Make check payable to 

“Magnificat of Stark County” and send to Debby 

Bentivegna, 5575 East Blvd. NW, Canton, OH 44718.  

GET YOUR RESERVATIONS IN EARLY.                

Reservations cannot be accepted after February 11th!  

Open seating.  Doors open at 8:30 am with Breakfast 

at 9:00 am.  There will be an optional Mass at 8:00 am 

in Our Lady of Perpetual Help Chapel at Walsh.           

Call Shirley DeOrio at 614-620-3169 for  fur ther         

information. 

Youngstown Diocese                              
Office of Pro-Life,   

Marriage and Family Life Events 

Another Two Nights    
on the Family  

featuring Bishop Murray 
 

All are welcome to “Another Two Nights on the Family” 

taking place on Mondays from 7-8:30 pm at St. Michael 

Parish Hall, 300 N. Broad Street, CANFIELD: 
 

 Bishop Murray will speak on “The Vital Role of the 

Family in Church & Society” on February 13th.           

He participated in the Ordinary Synod on the Family in 

Rome in 2015 that contributed to Pope Francis’s Apos-

tolic Exhortation Amoris Laetitia (on the Joy of Love). 
 

 A panel of local experts will address “Bullying:    

What can be done about it?” on February 27th.         

Panelists include Detective Sergeant Delphine Baldwin

-Casey, Victim Assistance Coordinator for the Safe          

Environment Program; Donna Mertes, Counselor at St.   

Michael School in Canton; Nickie Ostick, Community    

Educator and Outreach Specialist at Christina House. 

(See the insert in the January 28/29 Bulletin                         

for more details) 
 

 

WHITE MASS 
For all Health Professionals 

Including Mental Health Workers 
 

The annual White Mass – celebrating and recognizing the 

ministry and work of those in the health professions – will 

be held on Sunday, February 12th at 10:30 am at the Cathe-

dral of St. Columba located at 154 W. Wood St. in 

Youngstown.  Bishop George V. Murry, S.J., will preside.  

A reception will      follow in the Cathedral Hall.  For more 

information call   330-744-8451 ext. 272 or 

dschmidt@youngstowndiocese.org   

(See the insert in the January 28/29 Bulletin                         

for more details) 

HOSPICE AND PASTORAL CARE 

Mercy Medical Center Pastoral Care Dept.                     

is looking for VOLUNTEERS to assist the Pastoral Care 

Department.  Please call 330-489-1195 to help with this 

most needed ministry. 

Hospice of Western Reserve Warehouse Sale –          

Donations needed:  gently used outdoor  furniture,    

other household items, collectibles, framed artwork, and 

holiday Items.  Call 216-255-9090.  Needed for Feb. 17 

and 18. 

Also:  Hospice Volunteers are needed.  Call 216-255-

9090 for more information.  Thank you! 

             ATTENTION: 

Visit our redesigned parish website today! 

www.SaintBarbaraParish.com 
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Why Do We Do That? 
ANAMNISIS and OFFERING 

 

“At one time we called the beginning of the Liturgy of 

the Eucharist and before the eucharistic prayer the 

“offertory.”  Now we refer to this transition time as the 

presentation and preparation of the gifts.  The reason for 

this change in terminology is the that the offering          

actually takes place during the eucharistic prayer, after 

the institution narrative (the recounting of the Last       

Supper that is part of every eucharistic prayer.) So, for 

example, in Eucharistic Prayer II we pray, “Therefore, as 

we celebrate / the memorial of his Death and                  

Resurrection, / we offer you, Lord, / the Bread of Life 

and Chalice of salvation, / giving thanks that you held us 

worthy / to be in your presence and minister to you.”  

Much is happening in this short prayer. 

First, we remember Jesus’ death and resurrection.           

In Greek, “remember” is the word anamnesis. This     

remembering, however, is not simply a recalling of a 

past historical event. Liturgical anamnesis is a wholly 

present act in which the meaning and import of what we 

are remembering is in the present, happening now. The 

self-offering of Jesus on the cross and his exaltation at 

the resurrection are, indeed, happening in this very litur-

gical celebration when Jesus ceaselessly gives himself 

over to his Father for our salvation. 

Second, we are counted worthy to be in God’s presence 

as ministers not because of any act of our own, but     

because we are one with the divine Son who is being   

offered.  And if the Son is offered, so are we.  Our     

ministry as assembly is to offer ourselves along with the 

risen Christ (see GIRM 79f.) And just as Christ’s        

self-offering is unceasing, so must ours be.  Our         

surrender to God’s transforming action in the eucharistic 

prayer is our offering of ourselves at this moment during 

liturgy as a pledge of our self-offering and as a         

commitment to a Gospel way of living.” 

Excerpt from “The Ministry of the Assembly” by Joyce Ann Zimmerman, CPPS. 

© 2016 by Order of Saint Benedict, Collegeville, Minn. (Chapter 2, pp 29-30) 

The Catholic’s                                                     
Divorce Survival                                  

Guide  

in Boardman and North Canton. 

Part 1 of the Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide will 

be offered on the following dates and locations: 

Mondays at St. Charles Parish, Boardman –                 

Feb. 6, 20, March 6 and 20 from 6:30-8:30 pm                        

in the St. Mark Room – 7345 Westview Drive. 
 

Wednesdays at St. Paul Parish, North Canton -         

Feb. 8, 15, 22 and Mar. 1 from 7:00-9:00 pm                           

in North Room A – 241 South Main Street. 
 

The Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide is a           

DVD-based series with accompanying materials created 

to bring hope and healing to divorced and separated   

Catholics.  In addition, to top Catholic experts on Church 

teachings, relationships, love, sex, marriage, divorce and 

annulment, the presentations also feature the personal 

testimonies of twelve divorced Catholic men and women 

who share their real-life stories of hope and healing. 
 

No cost!  To ensure space or to learn about additional 

ministry to the divorced, contact the Office of Pro-Life, 

Marriage and Family Life at 330-744-8451, ext. 272 or 

dschmidt@youngstowndiocese.org. 
 

Posters are on the West and East bulletin boards                  

in the Narthex. 

Living Bread Radio – 

AM1060, FM 94.5 

welcomes Michael Roberts, Director of 

Communications.  Roberts hosts Around the Town airing 

on Friday at 2:30 pm and Saturday at 6:30 pm as well    as 

the very popular Catholic Challenge Quiz Show airing Sat-

urday and Sunday at Noon.   

Also listen online at livingbreadradio.com. 



Please support our advertisers! They make our bulletin possible! 

If you or someone you know and trust would like to advertise  

in our bulletin, please contact Ken Boyce in the Rectory!   

We would love to advertise your favorite places! 


